2001/may

Meetings Attended by President of the Governing Board

The President of the Governing Board of BRAC University and the Founder Executive Director of BRAC Mr. Fazle Hasan Abed attended the Board Meeting of Oxford International in Montreal, Canada on May 07-09.

Mr. Fazle Hasan Abed also participated in the Annual Meeting of the Consultative Group for Assisting the Poor (CGAP) of the World Bank as a Member of the Policy Advisory Group in Washington DC on May 23-25.

Meeting of The Admission Committee

A meeting of the Admission Committee was held at the Conference Room of BRAC University on May 14, 2001. Prof. Abdur Rab chaired the meeting. Following decisions were taken regarding the Fall Semester:

The admission tests of the Undergraduate Programs will be held on:

- * BS in Computer Science: September 7, 2001
- * BBA: September 8, 2001
- * BA in Economics: September 8, 2001 & BA in English: September 8, 2001
- * Last date of submission of application: September 5, 2001
- * Results of all Exams will be announced on September 12, 2001
- * Last date of Registration: September 20, 2001
- * Classes of Fall Semester start: September 23, 2001
- * For more information see the Admission Instructions Fall Semester, 2001

Scholarship and Tuition Fee Waiver

BRAC University will provide full fee waiver in the first semester and thereafter depending on the satisfactory performance in each semester. Partial fee waiver will be granted to students based on merit and financial needs. The number of students receiving fee waiver would be 5% of the total students admitted.

Formation of Clubs

Computer Club has been formed with Mr. Rafiqul Hasan Chowdhury, Faculty member of Computer Science Department as the Advisor and Mr. S. M. Mahabubuzzaman ID# 01101071, Student of Computer Science Department as Secretary.

Ms. Shenin Ziauddin has been made the Advisor of the English Debating Club.

Ms. Fahmida Tani Ahmed, Student ID# 01101065, has been nominated as the Secretary of the club.

Both the clubs shall meet once every week.

Prof. Mallick Joins BRAC University

Fuad H. Mallick, Ph.D. joined BRAC University as the Coordinator of Undergraduate Program in Architecture on May 13, 2001. Prof. Mallick was an Associate Professor in BUET and is currently on leave from Eastern Mediterranean University, North Cyprus.

Vice Chancellor Receives Gold Medal

Prof. J. R. Choudhury, the Vice Chancellor, was awarded a Gold Medal by Lions International (District 315) for his contribution to Science and Technology. The Gold Medal was handed over by Mr. A. S. H. K. Sadique, the Hon'ble Minister for Education, Government of Bangladesh, during the Annual Convention of Lions Club held at Hotel Sonargaon, Dhaka on May 11, 2001.

Presentation on PROBE

Mr. Rafiqul Hasan Chowdhury, Faculty member of Computer Science Department gave a presentation on PROBE, a computer-based test, on May 8, 2001. The presentation was attended by a large number of faculty members of BRAC University.

Presentation on Effective Teaching with Audio-Visuals and Multimedia Aides

Dr. Wali I. Mondal of the Department of Management and Business, University of Redlands, California, USA gave a presentation on Effective teaching with Audio-Visuals and Multimedia Aides at 4 pm on Thursday, 3 May, 2001 in Hall Room #2 of BRAC University. A large number of faculty members attended the presentation.

Copyright © BRAC University, All rights reserved.